
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the AMENITIES COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, Crewkerne on Monday 12 March 2018 at 7.13 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Mrs R. Jackson (Chairman), M. Best, P. Bradly, Mrs K. Head, R. Pailthorpe, 
Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.
In attendance: Town Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, Amenities Operations Manager Mr M. Jay, 1 member of the press and 1 member of the public.
58
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

17/18


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Mrs S. Allman (unwell), B. Hodgson (personal) and Mrs S. Stuart (personal).
59
OPEN FORUM
17/18

No items raised.
60
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

17/18


It was AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
Monday 15 January 2018 be APPROVED.
61
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
17/18


Cllr. Miss Pritchard declared a personal interest in agenda item 9 (banner advertising on the Town Hall).
62
PROJECT AND WORKS REPORT
17/18
To receive the March 2018 report
The Chairman explained that the “Project” element of the report had been broken down into existing projects and potential new projects, to facilitate a cross-check against the Vision Action Plan.
Existing projects
· Henhayes playground: it was noted that CAD had now raised the necessary funding for the addition of a disabled-friendly swing to the Henhayes playground and had kindly made a donation of £4,413 to the Council.
· Relocation of town centre bus stops: Cllr. Best reported that he had investigated whether the Highways Small Improvement Scheme (SIS) team had progressed the SIS for the South Street/Market Street junction.  He advised that, regrettably, no progress had been made to date.  Cllr. Miss Pritchard noted that there had been a recent hit-and-run accident at this junction.
· Bincombe Beeches: in relation to parking at the Beechwood Drive entrance to Bincombe Beeches, the Clerk reported that a meeting had been held with the landowner involved in the land swap agreement.  This meeting had been very informative and the Clerk would shortly be writing some notes from the meeting for circulation to Councillors.
Potential new projects

· Enhancement to Barn Street recreation ground: it was noted that the proposal to establish an arboretum at the Barn Street recreation ground represented a plan for the medium term.  It was also noted that this proposal would require consultation with local residents.  It was suggested that the Annual Meeting of Electors represented a potential opportunity to gauge public reaction to the idea of developing the Barn Street recreation ground.  The Clerk was asked to liaise with the Mayor on this point.
· Grounds staff workshop and storage behind Falkland Square public toilets: it was noted that these two potential projects needed to be added to the Vision Action Plan.

· Further development of facilities at Happy Valley: Cllr. Mrs Singleton advised that the investigatory work carried out by SSDC officers had established that the costs associated with installation of the necessary utilities to support the addition of toilet/changing facilities at Happy Valley were prohibitively high, such that the costs outweighed the benefits.  On this basis, it was agreed that this potential project should be removed from the Project & Works report and from the Vision Action Plan.

· Improved acoustics in the Council Chamber: Cllr. Best voiced his opinion that improving the acoustics of the Chamber was a higher priority than redecorating the room.
· Solar panels on the George Reynolds Centre and Aqua Centre: the Clerk advised that the group who had put forward the proposal for solar panels on the GRC and Aqua Centre, had recently requested to make a further presentation to the Town Council.  The Clerk was arranging this for the March Full Council meeting.
Maintenance

The Chairman pointed out that the latest maintenance report highlighted three areas which were proposed to be addressed as a priority.  These were:
· Waterlogged playground at Henhayes: Councillors were in support of addressing as a priority the issue of waterlogging in the playground.  Cllr. Bradly made the point that the main recreational area of Henhayes was also badly waterlogged and that the reason for this situation should be investigated.
· Pathways at Happy Valley in a poor state of repair: the Amenities Operations Manager presented a drawing which illustrated the recommended priorities for remedial action to the pathways at Happy Valley.  Councillors supported the proposed areas of focus.  The Amenities Operations Manager also pointed out that tarmac was a suitable surface material, adding that a resin infill surface was also an option and was more decorative, although this material would be more expensive than tarmac.
· Wall bordering the Bincombe allotments in a poor state of repair: the Amenities Operations Manager presented a drawing which illustrated the recommended priorities for remedial action to the wall bordering the Bincombe allotments.  He highlighted that the section most urgently in need of repair was that above the allotments gate.  Councillors agreed that this should be the area to focus on first.
Other Maintenance items on the Project and Works report:
· Redecoration of the Council Chamber: Councillors were in agreement that redecoration of the Chamber was a lower priority than addressing the need to redecorate the interior of the Victoria Hall.  Councillors also agreed that redecoration of the Chamber was less important than addressing any shortcomings in the acoustics of the room.

Cllr. Mrs Singleton suggested that a hearing loop in the Chamber would be a useful addition because it would improve accessibility.  Cllr. Sturtivant pointed out that the layout of the table and chairs needed to be considered as part of any investigation into improving the ability of Councillors and members of the public to hear one another.
It was agreed that a small working group should be formed to review ideas and options to improve the acoustics of the Chamber.  Cllrs. Best, Mrs. Head, Sturtivant and Wakeman kindly volunteered to take part in this working group.
· Redecoration of Victoria Hall: Councillors recognised that, because of the scale of the work, a phased approach was required to the task of redecorating the Victoria Hall.  Cllrs. Best and Mrs Head kindly volunteered to consider what form this phased approach should take.
· Storage containers on Henhayes: the Chairman reported that a productive meeting had been held with a member of Crewkerne Rangers football club, where it had been agreed that the club would seek grant funding opportunities in support of the purchase of a new storage container.
· Henhayes pitch leases: the Clerk reported that all three sports clubs had now signed the Henhayes pitch licenses.

63
REDECORATION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBER
17/18
To consider the quotations received for the redecoration of the Chamber
Agenda item deferred (see minute 62 above).
64
HENHAYES SUMMER FETE
17/18
To receive a briefing from the Deputy Clerk

The Deputy Clerk reported that planning was underway for this year’s Town Crier competition and summer fete, which was planned for Saturday 9 June.  She explained that, as this year marked the centenary of the ending of World War 1, this would make a suitable theme for the fete.  Ideas that she was pursuing included:

· A WW1-themed Punch and Judy show
· Actors dressed in period costume.
· Tug-of-war.
· Jazz band.

· Inviting members of the public to dress in period costume and bring a picnic, with a prize for the best costumes.

Councillors were fully supportive of the idea of a WW1 theme for the fete and thanked the Deputy Clerk for her efforts to date.
65
REQUEST FOR THE USE OF HAPPY VALLEY
17/18
To consider a request from South Somerset District Council for the use of Happy Valley

in support of their “In it together” project

After discussion, it was AGREED to the request from SSDC for the use of Happy Valley in support of their “In it together” project, subject to the usual conditions.
66
BANNER ADERTISING ON THE TOWN HALL
17/18
To consider a request for a banner to be erected on the front of the Town Hall advertising

a wedding fair

Councillors considered the request for a banner to be erected on the front of the Town Hall, but expressed concern that the event that the banner was advertising was not to be held in the Town Hall or Victoria Hall.  It was also noted that the banner was very large, which could present difficulties in securing it to the outside of building.  In view of this, Councillors were in agreement that they could not support this request.
67
TO RECEIVE SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES AND WORKING GROUP NOTES
17/18


a)
George Reynolds Centre Bi-monthly meeting held on 5 March 2018
Noted.
b)
Henhayes Playground Project working group meeting held on 17 January 2018


Noted.
68
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

17/18


Cllr. Miss Pritchard pointed out that grit bins had been a topical issue recently and asked that the subject of grit bins be added to the agenda for a future meeting.
Cllr. Bradly reported that he had attended the AGM of the Friends of Crewkerne Museum and that the group was in good state of health.
69
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

17/18

Monday 14 May 2018 after the Planning and Highways Committee meeting.
The meeting closed at 8.03 p.m.

Signed: …………………..
Dated: ……………………
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